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15​th​ December 2020 
 

 

Year 11 Remote Learning 
 

Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
As you are aware, following advice from the London Coronavirus Response Cell, we had to send 
the Year 11 ‘bubble’ home to self isolate due to a confirmed case of COVID-19.  While pupils are 
self isolating it is important that they are able to access their education remotely.  From Wednesday 
16​th​ December until the end of term on Friday 18​th ​December, we will be providing remote lessons 
for our year 11 cohort.  
 
Sadly this does mean that we have had to postpone our Year 11 Sixth Form Taster Day scheduled 
for Thursday 17th December.  We will reschedule this in the New Year.  The normal timetable will 
resume on Thursday for remote learning. 
 
As was the case during the previous school closure, all lessons will be posted via a link on your 
son’s Google classroom page.  Pupils will be able to access the remote lesson provided by our staff 
here at school.  Pupils will need to follow their normal school timetable, however we have adjusted 
the time slightly to provide time for our teachers to move from their normal lesson to the remote 
lessons and set themselves up.  The adjusted times are as below 
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Period Timings 

1 8:45 - 9:30 

2 9:50- 10:35 

Tutor time 10:45-11:00 

3 11:30 - 12:15 

4A 12:30 - 1:15 

Lunch 1:15 - 2pm 

5 2:15-3pm 



 

Pupils should be ready to log onto their remote lesson at the times stated for each period.  As with 
normal procedure, our teachers will register the pupils as they log on to ensure that all pupils are 
accessing the learning.  If you have any concerns over access to the remote learning you should 
contact the school directly and we can try to support you.  For the independent work that is being 
set teachers will be chasing up that this work has been completed. 
 
Pupils may be required to complete worksheets as part of the lesson which they can do via google 
classroom. 
 
Please also be reminded of the ​Pupil Online learning code of conduct 
 
We understand that this is not an ideal situation and may present some challenges, however, we 
will do our very best to ensure that you son is given the best opportunity to continue with their 
learning and not allow this situation to disrupt their progress.  
 
If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me, Mr Bradstreet 
jbradstreet@lns.org.uk​ or your son’s tutor. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Miss James 
Assistant Headteacher 
cjames@lns.org.uk  
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https://www.lns.org.uk/assets/LNS-Folders/SAFEGUARDING/Safeguarding-Covid-19/Covid-19-Pupil-Online-learning-code-of-conduct-May-2020.pdf
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